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 ASIA-PACIFIC TELECOMMUNITY

2nd APT PREPARATORY MEETING FOR ITU PLENIPOTENTIARY CONFERENCE 2010 

1 – 4 December 2009, Bangkok, Thailand
APT Common Positions 
Title: 
Periodicity of the Plenipotentiary Conferences
Periodicity of the Plenipotentiary Conferences
1. Introduction

During the 2009 session of Council Russia proposed that the ITU move to a five-year cycle for the holding of Plenipotentiary Conferences to make it possible to reduce ITU's financial and human resource costs (document C09/75). After discussion, Council agreed to include this in the list of issues to be considered in the new consultation by the Secretary-General which will be reported to Council 2010 in time for consideration at PP-10. 

In addition, Russia also proposed holding an extraordinary Plenipotentiary Conference in 2013 to adopt the new basic instruments of the Union and that the Constitution shall be amended only at an extraordinary plenipotentiary conference, to be convened no more than once every [20] years (document C09/74).

APT Member States whose note that no difficulties or deficiencies have been encountered or reported in regard with the current periodicity and indicated that therefore there is no valid reasons why the current four year interval should be changed. It has also indicated that, in view of the difficulties of many administrations to attend an extraordinary plenipotentiary conference as well as the financial and human resource implication to hold an extraordinary plenipotentiary conference, it may be more appropriate that the adoption of the revised stable basic instrument of the Union, once the principle of revision is agreed, could be assigned to an ordinary plenipotentiary conference with extended duration of 7-10 days or within the existing three weeks with a reduced agenda.

APT Member States whose names are listed above propose to maintain the current practice of a four-year cycle for the holding of Plenipotentiary Conferences and to maintain the current practice of ordinary Plenipotentiary Conferences
In addition, in relation to the 150th anniversary of the ITU it is proposed to continue the long practice of celebrating the establishment of the Union on 17 May of each year. In line with the proposal above, APT Members propose that the Plenipotentiary Conference continue as planned in 2014 and that no extraordinary Conference or other major event be held in 2015. However, in order that full recognition should be paid to such an important date, the Secretary-General could inform the membership of the importance of such event and invite the Union’s Member States and other entities to attend at the 150th anniversary at the highest possible level of administrations including those responsible for the ITU matters if they so wish.

2. Proposal

APT Member States whose names are listed above propose to maintain the current practice of a four-year cycle for the holding of Plenipotentiary Conferences, to maintain the current practice of ordinary Plenipotentiary Conferences and to continue the long practice of celebrating the establishment of the Union on 17 May of each year with the theme focused on the 150th anniversary of the ITU in 2015.
APT Member States whose names are listed above support the submission of a document to the 2010 session of Council containing the text of the introduction and proposals above.







